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Woodnewton Parish Council
Parish Council Report – June 2023
The Parish Council met on 6th June 2023.
Public Time
A member of the public attended to discuss a planning application. The application was 
discussed during the meeting. A constructive discussion allowed for a satisfactory resolution to 
be found.
Churchyard
The amended regime for the re-wilding has now commenced with the graves at the back of the 
Church being cut and access to those graves improved, with compensating areas left to grow.
Speeding in and through the Village
Temporary 30mph signs have been installed on Main Street for the school holiday period.
Playing Field
The annual external playground safety inspection report was carried out in June. 
Planning
NE/23/00130/FUL – Returned with No Objection
Allotments
Cllr Goodall reported that one of the taps was faulty and required repair. It was also noted that 
a very small number of allotments were not being maintained to the normal standard. Tenants 
are reminded of the requirement to maintain their plot, and if they need help, and/or want to 
give up their plot to contact the Parish Council at the earliest opportunity so that people on the 
wating list can take it on.
Coronation Orchard
The area has been sprayed off and the rubbish from the plot clearance been burnt. The next stage 
is to clear the ground of all the old roots etc so that tree planting can start in the autumn.
Fly-tipping
Cllr Swallow noted the increase in fly-tipping around the village roads over the last month. 
Tipping on verges and public land can be reported to NNC who will clear it up. Please see 
elsewhere in the magazine for the relevant website. If you see anyone fly-tipping, please do not 
approach them, but take as many details as possible of the people and vehicle and report via 
NNC website.
Old School House
Council noted the Vicar’s article in last month’s newsletter and will be happy to engage in any way when 
the time arises. 

Coronation Plaque
A handmade commemorative plaque made by a village resident and fired in the pottery has 
been donated to the village. A suitable location will be found. The Council recorded their thanks 
to the resident for their kind gesture.

The next Parish Council meeting will be 8.00pm Monday 3rd July.

Andrew Hansford - Parish Council Chairman

WOODNEWTON
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St Mary’s Church News

I know that I often write about the wonders of our countryside, which is not surprising 
really as we are fortunate to live in such a wonderful area. Certainly the beauty of our 
early summer fields and hedgerows can lift our spirits and hopefully we also spare a 
thought for those who tend the land with such diligence. I have been particularly 
conscious of that driving from Apethorpe to Nassington recently with the wonderful 
strips of land around the crops that have yielded such an amazing display of what I 
think are dog-daisies or ox-eye daisies. (I am sure someone can correct me on that, and 
perhaps the thinking behind it.) 
However, as I was preparing the service list for this month, my eye was drawn to the 
note about our Zoom service which continues each week, even though we are now 
completely back in church for services without any covid restrictions. It has been 
lovely to continue this service for those who are unable to attend church for various 
reasons, and I know, also that the “At Home” service that I post out each week for that 
service is also used by others on their own. For me this is a reminder that where-ever 
we are we are connected with each other when we worship and pray, even if 
physically we are alone. In God’s love which transcends time and space.  we are 
united with others who are also praying at that moment, and with those who use the 
same prayers at different times. I also find it comforting to know that we worship with 
the whole company of heaven, with those we have loved but now rest in God’s closer 
care. 
Returning to Zoom and technology, it seems to me that these different ways of keeping 
in touch have been one of the few “covid blessings” from the last couple of years and 
perhaps we can give thanks for those whose skills have enabled this technology to 
grow. Of course, there is concern about how modern communication and social media 
is used, but as with so much it can used for good or ill. Let us remember, and if you 
wish, pray, for those who use their skills for the benefit of our world, whether it is on 
the land or in technology – it is indeed a marvellous and complex world in which we 
live!
With every blessing,

Rev. Jane
(jdtailby@aol.com 01780 782271)

Services at St. Mary’s Church, Woodnewton July 2023
2nd July – 9.30 a.m. Holy Communion (Modern Language)
9th July No service at St. Mary’s. Services at 9.30 am at Nassington and Wansford and 11 am at Yarwell
16th July - 9.30 a.m. Holy Communion (Modern Language)  
23rd July – 8.30 a.m. Holy Communion BCP for Whit Sunday (Traditional Language) 
30th July – 10.00 a.m. BENEFICE HOLY COMMUNION AT YARWELL
Every Sunday 5.00 p.m.  A Service at Home by ZOOM (phone or online).
Log-in details from Rev. Jane
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What’s On?
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Shortbread and 
Strawberries

 
SUNDAY,  

16th JULY  

2 – 4.30 p.m. 
ST. MARY’S CHURCH 

WOODNEWTON 

ALL WELCOME! 

What’s On?
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What’s On?

 

 

Freshly  

prepared  

lasagne & salad 

£10.95 
 

So that we can cater for everyone who  

would like food, we would ask you to  

please pre-order by Tuesday 4th July.  

Contact: Eunice Williams 

Email:  unewilliams@hotmail.com 

Mobile: 07904 997637  Landline: 01780 470708 

It’s so great to see so many people enjoying our  

monthly Friday ‘bring your own’ bar that we’re  

making it extra special in July. 

If you don’t fancy fixing dinner, you could enjoy 

a delicious lasagne, freshly prepared by our  

professional chef. Food must be pre-ordered, 

details below. Food served at 7:00pm. 

We look forward to welcoming  

you all to our future events! 

July Special  
Friday 7th July   6:00pm to 10:00pm 

 

Please  

pre-order 

food 
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Woodnewton Come and Chat takes place every 
month on the last Thursday of the month from 
10.30am at the Village Hall.  Come and catch up 
with old friends or meet someone new. 

The rewinding at 
the cemetery 
looking at its best 
with lots of 
yellow rattle and 
cornflowers.
Photo: Marcus Swallow

Village Hall
Saturday August 5th from 10:30am

Bring a Picnic or Barbecue

All ages and skill levels welcome
More details soon!

What’s On?
Woodnewton

Boules

Photo: Marcus Swallow
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What’s happening?
Following on from the clearing up of the allotments in May, The scrub and wood on the 
bonfire has now been burnt,and the cleared ground sprayed for weeds and brambles, 
ready for tree planting this autumn.

A plaque commemorating the Coronation of King Charles III has been made by a local 
resident, fired at the pottery and donated to the village.

Thank You
A big thank you to Richard Pike who kindly 
mowed the corner verges and the Pound 
Lane footpath.

Photo: Marcus Swallow

Photo: Marcus Swallow



9

Ofsted Oustandin g Pre-school (Feb
2016) Prio r to transfe r to Nassington
Pre-school CIO 1172148 Oc t 2017.
Registered as a Charitable Incorp orated
Organisa�on in England & Wales

“AchievingThroughPlay”

• Caring, enthu siastic, experienced staff.

• Purpose built modern facilities.

• Outstanding, inclusive, comprehensive care and education for 2 -4 year olds.

• Fun ded places available.

• Summer holiday club available.

• Come and see us at work and play!

JC HEATING SERVICES
Oil boiler servicing and repairs, heating controls, hot water service and repairs.
Your local heating expert for over 15 years
Jo Childs, 8 Black Swan Spinney, Wansford.
Mob : 07729036942

Please mention Woodnewton News when responding to adverts

WOODNEWTON VILLAGE HALL
ZUMBA GOLD with LINDA

Cost £5 (45 min class)

Linda mobile: 07905 559677

at 1:00pm  No need to book,
 just turn up with smiles and water

 Low intensity, suitable for all!
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Hall bookings may be made with Marilyn Jenner on 
01780 470758 or villagehallwoodnewton@gmail.com, 
but are subject to change if the regulations change.

https://www.facebook.com/WoodnewtonVillageHall/.

WOODNEWTON PARISH COUNCIL 
Fly Tipping

Fly-tipping has increased recently around the village roads
To report for clearing up contact:

northnorthants.gov.uk (environment issue / fly tipping)
and follow links to East Northamptonshire area

WOODNEWTON

Village Hall Clothing Bank
There is now a Clothing Bank located on the Village Hall car park. If you 
have old clothing, shoes, handbags, belts or shoes that you no longer use 
and are cluttering up your house you can drop them off and help to fund 
the Village Hall.

Woodnewton News
Woodnewton News is funded by donations from village organisations and individuals and 
a limited number of advertisers. If you know of a local business that would like to place an 
advert then please let them know that they should email newswoodnewton@gmail.com. 
We have circulation of over 200 issues and we charge £60 for a year (usually 11 issues).
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Useful Numbers and Information

Newsletter & Website Contacts

Newsletter Team:
Grant Neville, Ann Galloway, Janet Gibson, Jane Martin, June Moore, Ivan Walker.
Advertising: Ivan Walker, Tel 01780 470438
Contributions: We are always happy to receive articles for publication. Please 
send articles by email whenever possible to newswoodnewton@gmail.com.
We prefer pictures in jpg format and hi resolution whenever possible.
Handwritten / non-electronic contributions can be delivered or sent to:
June Moore, 5 Lindsey Close.
Closing date for all copy 14th of previous month.
Recent issues available here: http://woodnewtonhub.co.uk/village-newsletter/
The Newsletter is edited and published by Grant Neville, 20 Orchard Lane, 
Woodnewton.
Any views expressed in the Newsletter are not necessarily those of the Parish
Council unless otherwise stated.
Website : http://woodnewtonhub.co.uk
Submissions for material to be hosted on the Woodnewton Hub website should 
be emailed to newswoodnewton@gmail.com.

Parish Council Clerk woodnewtonpc@gmail.com
Village Hall Booking  Marilyn Jenner  01780 470758

villagehallwoodnewton@gmail.com
Neighbourhood Watch woodnewtonnw@googlemail.com
Police    101 Ext 345306 for PCSO Artur Pereira

artur.pereira@northants.pnn.police.uk
Doctors Surgeries  Oundle  01832 273408      
    Wansford 01780 782342
Veterinary Surgeries  Oundle  01832 273521    
    Yarwell   01780 783910

mailto:newswoodnewton@gmail.com
http://woodnewtonhub.co.uk/village-newsletter/
http://woodnewtonhub.co.uk
mailto:newswoodnewton@gmail.com
mailto:woodnewtonpc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/WoodnewtonVillageHall/
mailto:villagehallwoodnewton@gmail.com
mailto:woodnewtonnw@googlemail.com
mailto:artur.pereira@northants.pnn.police.uk
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We are and independent merchant supplying to the trade and general public.

Address: Castle Farm, Gt North Rd, Stibbington, PE8 6NG 01780 592063 07502335130
www.gkstools.com Email: info@gkstools.com gkstools@googlemail.com

• Bathrooms, Furniture
• Showering, Waterproof Panels
• Taps, Sanitary ware,Sealants
• Boilers & Spares : Oil or Gas
• Lighting Domestic or Commercial
• Heating: Radiators, Valves, Controls

• Underfloor Heating Wet or Electric
• Electrical : Cables, Switches, Sockets
• Plumbing Materials
• Tiles
• Commercial Bathroom Products
• Kitchens, Appliances,  Taps, Sinks

Call us for free quotations
We accept all major credit or debit cards

Opening Times
Monday - Friday 8:30am - 5:00pm

Saturday 9:00am - 12:00pm

Bathrooms & Kitchens

Please mention Woodnewton News when responding to adverts

Lady Decorators

 

 

 

   

Bespoke curtains, Roman 

blinds and soft furnishings to 

complement your home.  

For a free consultation and 

quote call 07957 686595 

 

www.georginascurtainsandkeepsakes.com 

 


